Tees Valley Sport Partnership Board Meeting
1 April 2019, 1.45 – 4pm
Teesside University; The Forge, Darlington
	Attendees
	Geoff Brown (Chair), Tanya Gray, Sara McIntyre, Mark Hawkings, Claire Tennyson, Duane Newton, Jean Lordon, Martin Jenkins and Catherine Woods


	1. 
	Safeguarding and Active Partnerships Presentation; Catherine Woods and Duane Newton

A safeguarding briefing was given to outline the responsibilities of the team and Board in relation to safeguarding.  There is a requirement in our Policy Statement that the Board approves the Policy and Implementation Plan every 3 years or in light of changes to relevant legislation, to the CSP role or structure or following a significant incident.  The Board recognised the green rating awarded by the Child Protection in Sport Unit at our Annual Review Meeting.
The NGBs have their own procedures and support clubs to fulfil their requirements.  TVS is a strategic agency and therefore the safeguarding role is primarily awareness raising, to inform and prevent abuse.   
Action; CW to provide the Board with the CPSU Feedback Report (when received) to ensure the Board have a clear understanding of the assessment areas, the Implementation Plan and Self-Assessment Framework prior to the Policy Statement being endorsed.

The new brand name for County Sports Partnerships is ‘Active Partnerships’ and was launched at the Leadership Convention on the 11th March.  The new name has been adopted to reflect our role as local change agents, tackling the challenge of inactivity by working in partnership to create the conditions for an active nation and using the power of sport and physical activity to transform lives. 
Action; JL to seek recommendations from TGI Media to promote the new Active Partnerships name and to add an agenda item for a future meeting to assess the appropriateness of the TVS name 


	2.
	Ordinary Business

Apologies for absence
Mike Crawshaw, Steve Chaytor, Neil Russell

Declarations of interest

None

Minutes of Meeting, 12 December 2018

Agreed as an accurate record of the meeting



	3.
	Strategic Reports 

Business Development

Mark reported on the work of the Board’s Business Development sub group:
· School Health and Well Being Report is at final draft stage.  Key recommendations which are being investigated further include:

· Coaching Agency Feasibility Study

· Upscaling a small number of Active Schools Initiatives

· A further report and business plan will be presented to the Board at its next meeting

· IOEE Certificate – Ruth, SFEDI, Jean and Martin have developed 6 units for the first qualification being introduced to the team.  Units range from Vision and Values to Developing your enterprising skills, attitudes and behaviours and Marketing and Promotion.  The training is being led by Ruth at monthly team meetings

· TGI Media have completed some preliminary social media work with the full contract to begin on 1 April.  Directors were invited to feed in promotional content as the marketing contract has a strong ‘doing’ focus.
· Sponsorship: Ruth requested support from Board Directors to attract sponsorship possibly by brokering introductions and relationships.

Discussion

Tanya reaffirmed offer of £2.5k from Tees Valley Community Foundation to support the development of income generating work.  This would include the option of TVCF benefitting financially from the final product.

Board Directors wanted greater detail about specific sponsorship priorities but felt that it would be most fruitful to identify businesses and individuals with a particular affinity with the Tees Valley. 

Finance Report

Work is continuing to ensure that all funding is used as effectively as possible to the end of the financial year.  Jean presented the proposed budget for 2019-2020 highlighting the pressures arising from the reduction in Sport England funding, 5% over the period 2018-2021 and the projected cost of living rise from August.  Savings have been made wherever possible, though the high level of salary and overheads as a proportion of the budget makes large savings difficult.  The focus is therefore on income generation. 

Directors approved the following;

· the income and expenditure report for April 2018 – March 2019
· the income and expenditure budget for April 2019 – March 2020

Nominations Committee
There are 3 vacancies currently and recruitment has been delayed by the business development work.  The Skills Matrix completed in January 2018 did not identify any significant areas of concern.  Our Diversity Action Plan highlighted that the Board would benefit from Directors in the areas of; young people, people living in a priority area, disabled people, BAME.  This will provide a focus for our recruitment activity.
Action; JL to arrange a meeting of the Nominations Committee (Mike, Geoff and Sara)
Sport England Performance Management Report

The Executive Summary from the Quest Report was shared and discussed.  The full report is also available on request.  Whilst all involved in the preparation and assessment were disappointed with the final report, the self-assessment work and Improvement Plan were agreed to be worthwhile.  The Round Table meeting with Sport England which followed a number of weeks after the assessment, was thought to provide a much more positive discussion of the direction, strengths and priorities for the next 12 months of work.


	4. 
	Risk Register

· The Improvement Plan and IOEE Certificate in Creating an Enterprising Business Culture has been added in the Controls and Trends section for Risk 5 relating to new national programmes requiring different skills  
· Long term sickness of one member of the team is being managed in conjunction with HR  
· Dates for the Partner Networking Sessions will be put in place prior to the next meeting 
· Achievement of the Safeguarding Framework Standard has been added to Risk 10 relating to the Partnership failing to achieve agreed quality standards

· There is no current involvement of the Partnership in a review of the North East Partnership’s structure 

· Sport England are appointing new trustees nationally, a new Chief Executive, Tim Hollingworth began work in November 2018 

· Criminal Checks are not currently required for Directors as risk is low in terms of having no direct access to money and appropriate questions can be asked at interview
Action; reduce the risk associated with the Sport England review of North East CSPs
Action; JL to check governance requirements relating to Director Criminal Checks

Any other business

Action; all Directors who need to claim expenses related to their role as Board Director should submit their expense claims to Catherine including number of miles and start / return postcode.  Mileage will be paid at 45p a mile.  University requirements are that expense claims are submitted within one month of the expense being incurred.
Action; Directors to consider presentation ideas for first part of meeting and forward suggestions to Jean


	5.
	Date and venue of next meeting
All meetings will take place in The Curve Building at Teesside University 

Monday 10 June 2019, 1pm (to be changed)
Monday 16 September 2019, 1pm (to be changed)
Monday 16 December 2019, 1pm
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